
23. TENDER ACCEPTANCE FOR PUMP STATION NO.  60 PRESSURE MAIN DIVERSION:  
CONTRACT 2002/03-109 

 
Officer responsible Author 
City Water and Waste Manager Graham Williams, DDI 941-6438 and 

Graeme Inglis, DDI 941 8715 

 
 The purpose of this report is to provide background information prior to the acceptance of a tender for 

Contract 2002/03-109 ‘Pump Station No.  60 Pressure Main Diversion’.  A supplementary report giving 
tender details and recommendation for tender acceptance will be provided prior to the meeting. 

 
 BACKGROUND 
 
 Pumping Station 60 (Halswell Road) currently pumps sewage from all of Halswell to the City’s 

southern (PS20) trunk sewer system.  The receiving system suffers an overflow problem in very wet 
weather, affecting the Heathcote River. 

 
 As part of the Council’s ‘Collection System Improvement Plan’ to cater for citywide growth and reduce 

sewer overflows to an acceptable level, PS60’s flow is to be diverted north to the Wigram Industrial 
Sewer at Wigram/Haytons Road.  The length in Halswell Road was laid two years ago at the time the 
new gravity sewer from Aidanfield subdivision was laid to PS60.  The new pressure main will be 
450mm diameter and 3.9km long.  PS60’s existing 250mm diameter pressure main is to be retained 
for emergency use. 

 
 The new pressure main will serve significant areas of new rezoning in Halswell and a cost sharing 

scheme to recover a fair share of the pipeline’s cost from new development has been in place since 
June 2000.  Until the planned upgrading of the Southern Relief and Wigram Industrial sewers is 
completed in approximately 10 years time, maximum flow through the new pressure main will be 
limited. 

 
 Alterations required to the existing main to achieve these purposes will be undertaken in conjunction 

with required PS60 upgrading. 
 
 TENDER 
 
 The tender process is open tenders with weighted attributes used for tender evaluation. 
 
 City Solutions Cost estimate for the job was $1.449m +/- 15%. 
 
 Tenders close at 12 midday Wednesday 20 November 2002.  The contract is to be completed within 

30 weeks by 29 August 2003. 
 
 PROGRAMME OF WORK AND BUDGET 
 
 There is a budget allowance (before design fees) of $1.592M which includes some upgrade work at 

pumping station No 60. 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the above information be received, awaiting the supplementary report 

on tenders prices received. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 
 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


